
 

Researchers crack the ice to study the Arctic
marine food web
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About 10 million years into the current Cenozoic Era, or roughly 56 million
years ago, during a climate that was hot and wet, two groups of mammals moved
from land to water. These were the cetaceans, which include whales, dolphins
and porpoises, and the sirenians, which include sea cows, manatees and dugongs.
Over time, their bodies began to adapt to their new environment. "It's an
interesting example of evolution, and a natural experiment you don't normally
have," says Mark T. Clementz, an associate professor of paleontology at the
University of Wyoming's department of geology and geophysics. "The changes
are so extreme, you can't really ignore them. By studying these groups, we can
tease out the main environmental factors that affect mammalian groups as they
move into a new environment, and a new ecosystem." Credit: Mark Clementz,
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Deptartment of Geology and Geophysics, University of Wyoming

Scientists traveled to a town near the top of the world to study a creature
at the bottom of the marine food chain—microscopic sea ice algae.
Welcome to Barrow, Alaska, where a team of marine ecologists gears up
to hit the sea ice—desolate terrain that is actually teaming with marine
life.

With support from the National Science Foundation (NSF), Craig
Aumack of Columbia University and a team have come here to
investigate how algae in the sea ice contributes to the underlying marine
ecosystems, and which marine organisms depend on the algae for
nutrition.

Some algae live dormant in the ice all winter, bloom when the spring
sunshine kick-starts a growth cycle, and, eventually, migrate down to the
bottom of the ice and enter the water column where they provide a
nutritious dietary food source to many marine organisms.

Going forward, the changing climate could mean disruptions to the sea
ice community, as well as loss of the ice habitat itself, likely affecting a
near shore Arctic marine food web that begins with algae and ends with
much larger creatures, such as whales and polar bears. Aumack says the
algae could be considered a "canary in the coal mine" for climate change
in the Arctic—early sentinels of a changing ecosystem.
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